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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF BOLIVIA REPLYING TO THE NOTE 
FROM THE CHAIR OF THE COMMITTEE ON HEMISPHERIC SECURITY CONCERNING THE TENTH CONFERENCE OF MINISTERS OF DEFENSE OF THE AMERICAS, 
TO BE HELD IN PUNTA DEL ESTE, URUGUAY, FROM OCTOBER 8-10, 2012

PLURINATIONAL STATE OF BOLIVIA

Ministry of Foreign Affairs

PERMANENT MISSION TO THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

OEA-CSH-146-12
Washington, D.C., October 5, 2012

Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency with reference to the Note that you sent, in your capacity as Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security of the Permanent Council of the Organization of American States, this past September 26 to the Minister of National Defense of the Eastern Republic of Uruguay, regarding the Tenth Conference of Ministers of Defense of the Americas (CDMA-X), to be held in Punta del Este, Uruguay, from October 8-10, 2012.

In that regard, I wish to note that this Permanent Mission would have found it useful for the Committee on Hemispheric Security to reflect and share positions relating to the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB) prior to sending the Note under reference. Bolivia’s position regarding the IADB was expressed by our high-level authorities during the forty-second regular session of the General Assembly of the OAS and will be reaffirmed by our Minister of Defense at CDMA-X. It is therefore vital to clearly establish that Bolivia does not share the assessments, views, and requests related to the Board as set forth in the abovementioned Note. It is also important to note that at the level of the Committee on Hemispheric Security there is no joint perspective on the status of the IADB in the OAS.

Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


Ambassador Diego Pary Rodríguez


Permanent Representative of Bolivia to the OAS

His Excellency

Ambassador Bayney R. Karran

Permanent Representative of Guyana 

  to the Organization of American States

Chair of the OAS Committee on Hemispheric Security

Washington, D. C.
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